
Dates to Remember: 
Message from the Principal 

 

PSSA Survey responses 

In order to make informed decisions with regard to sport in 2018, a 
PSSA survey was sent home to students from Year 2 to Year 6.  

A hard copy of the survey was sent home and emailed on the same 
day. A reminder email with an extension to the original due date and an 
APP notification only saw 67 responses from a possible 124 returned. 

At this stage, it is difficult to form teams based on the number of        
interested students/families. 

Therefore, the decision has been made to NOT to go ahead with PSSA 
at this stage. We will not be a part of the Gala Days in 2018, however, 
we will ensure our students participate in competitive sports programs 
when the opportunity arises. 

 

End of Year Picnic  

This year our end of year picnic will be at Clontarf reserve. There will 
be an opportunity for our students to participate in water play at            
different times of the day. There will always be five staff in and around 
the water including a lifeguard to ensure our students are safe at all 
times. 

ALL students will be wearing hand bands that identify their           
swimming ability and/or permission to be in the water at all. 

As you can imagine all staff will be on high alert for the duration of the 
day. We ask parents to understand and appreciate the significance of 
our safety requirements. We also ask parents who come along to       
respect teacher instructions and expectations. Your child MUST remain 
with their class teacher at all times.  

We are looking forward to an enjoyable day and hope the weather is 
good to us! 

 

Until next time… 

Daniela Frasca, Principal 
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December 

1 Coffee & Chat 

6 Presentation Day - CHP RSL 

7 Thank you Morning Tea 

8 Carols night 

12 End of Year Picnic 

13 Yr 6 Formal and Graduation 

15 Last Day 2017 
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Tony Bourke Christmas Card 
Competition 
 
On Thursday 23 November, Max Casarin, Jake       
Kennelly Olivia Tsigaropoulos and Clara Salim were 
invited to attend the Tony Bourke Christmas Card 
Competition Presentation Day. 
 
Max, Olivia and Clara were finalists in the competition 
and Jake was the overall winner for the Luna New 
Year Card Competition.  The students were delighted 
to meet The Hon Tony Burke MP who acknowledged 
their outstanding Artwork. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 1 Excursion - Greek            
Orthodox Community Home for 
the Aged 
 
 
In week 6 the Stage 1 students went to the Greek  
Orthodox Community Home for the Aged. The        
students made Christmas craft gifts for the residents 
who loved receiving them. The students entertained 
the residents by singing Christmas carols and other 

beautiful songs. The residents and staff were very 
impressed with the behaviour and talents of our     
students and we were invited to come along and visit 
again soon. 

 

 

The CSPS Reverse Christmas 
Tree Appeal  
 

What is a Reverse Christmas Tree?  

This is when students or their families bring a present 
to put under a tree instead of receiving a gift from  
under the tree.  

Where will the gifts be donated?  

This Christmas we would like to give back to the  
community by being involved in The Smith Family Toy 
& Book Appeal. Please help us to support and help 
disadvantaged families and put a smile on their child’s 
face this Christmas.  

How can we do this?  

We are kindly asking CSPS families to bring in a 
wrapped and labelled BOY or GIRL gift of a new toy 
or book ANYTIME BEFORE Carols night on 8       
DECEMBER - Place it under the Reverse Christmas 
tree located in the Office  

ON CAROLS NIGHT- Place your gift under the  
Reverse Christmas tree on Mana Ngurang.  

  

 

Taking enrolments for 2018 
 

We are currently taking enrolments for all students as 
well as students starting Kindergarten in 2018.  

If you have neighbours who are in area for               
Canterbury South PS, who have a child turning            
5 before the end of June 2018 please encourage 
them to enrol now.  

 

Music Bus  
 

Last weekend some of our students wowed            
audiences at the annual Music Bus Concert in the 
school hall. The students worked really hard to learn 
these musical pieces during their Music Bus lessons 
each Thursday and practised at home. The students 
were exceptional and played a variety of instruments 
during individual and group items. 

 

 



Coffee & Chat 
 

Coffee & Chat this Friday 1 December will be the last 
for one for 2017. I look forward to seeing you all there 
straight after the assembly. Come along and have a 
casual chat as we wrap up yet another busy exciting 
year.  

 

Ethics Teachers Needed  
 

Calling for Ethics teachers!  

We are delighted to be able to provide ethics classes 
for all stages at Canterbury South Public School          
however in order to be able to continue the              
momentum we need more volunteers for next year.  

Ethics teachers need to undertake a two day training 
course and be available for half an hour on Thursday 
mornings between 9 and 10.  

If you are interested in learning more about how the 
program works please contact Canterbury South    
Public School Ethics Coordinator, Annabel Davis, on 
0402 940 661 or annabeldavis@icloud.com  

 

Leaving students 
 

If your child/children are leaving Canterbury South at 
the end of the year please ensure you advise the    
Office in writing before Friday 1 December as we are 
finalising numbers for 2018. 

 

Fun Day 
 

Year 6 ran their annual Fun Day on Friday 24         
November. It was great to see some new and original 
stands.  Madame Gertrude and Madam Helda        
revealed our futures in their fortune telling tent.  
 
The Medieval Battle field was also a new idea! Other 
stalls were the Teacher Baby guessing competition, 
pie throwing, lollie guessing competition water battle 
field and face painting. The café was very well 
stocked this year. Thankfully, it was a very hot day so 
6J took the opportunity of dunking as many teachers 
as possible. The day was a great success. 
  
Thank you to all parents for supporting the day and to 
the P&C for helping out with the jumping castle.           
Finally, a big THANK YOU to our pre-service teachers 
who helped run the stalls and made the day so easy! 

 

Water                                                                       
Tap water makes the best drink!  

Not only is it thirst quenching, but also contains       
fluoride which helps make teeth stronger. Here’s what 
water has to offer: 

 it is cheap and readily available 

 it doesn’t contain any kilojoules or sugar 

 it encourages optimal function of the body   

 

We should all aim to drink between five to eight cups 
of water a day. In the warmer months it is important to 
keep well hydrated. Always have water available 
when children are active. Encourage them to drink 
water regularly, even in cooler months.  

 

Milk 

Milk is a good source of calcium, which gives children 
healthy bones and teeth. It is recommended that        
children have three serves of calcium rich foods a 
day. A glass of milk, a slice of cheese or a small tub of 
yoghurt, are each considered one serve. 

 

Due to the high energy needs of babies and toddlers, 
reduced-fat milk is not suitable for children aged less 
than two years. However, from the age of two years, 
drinking too much milk can reduce a child’s appetite 
and contribute to excess energy consumption.          
Therefore reduced-fat milk is recommended for        
children two years and over.   
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Bringing together parents, carers and citizens to promote the 

interest of our school and students! 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Let’s get ready to raffle… It’s shaping up to be a great raffle so 

far. Look out for tickets on sale this week and a growing list of 

prizes on offer. 

To ensure School Banking is able to continue in 2018 and 

beyond we need someone that is able to take over from 

Debbi as her child heads off to high school. This role requires 

about 1-2 hour a week on Fridays, to take the children’s 

deposits, order prizes and deposit funds at the bank. Another 

massive thank you to Debbi and Esther for their commitment 

to this role! Along with providing a valuable service to our 

families and teaching our kids the rewards of saving, 

Commonwealth Bank donates 5% of all deposits to our P&C 

which goes directly towards resources for our students. 

I would like to apologise for the cancellation of our final 

meeting due to circumstances outside our control. I would like 

to remind everyone that 2018 brings an opportunity for 

parents to join our P&C Executive team or its subcommittees. 

Joining the team is a great way to keep informed, contribute 

your skill set to the quality education of your children and 

make new friends. The 2017 team have enjoyed gaining a 

better understanding of how the school and its community 

operates. 

Have a great week everyone. 

 

P&C Team 

 



   
 

Once again, our End of Year Raffle is HUGE!!!! The prizes 

are so fabulous that the tickets should just sell 

themselves! 

First Prize: Gavin Poidevin artwork 

Second Prize: 2 weekend nights (or 3 midweek) at Wollongong 

Leisure Resort 

Third Prize: Aurea designs voucher valued at $250 + Glasshouse 

pack 

But that’s not all! There will be other prize packs including: 

 

 Laser Siege Deluxe  party package  for 10  players valued  at 

$340 

 2 x Vacation Care vouchers for Primary OSCH Care valued at 

$55 each 

 2 x Large Art prints from United Interiors each valued at $359 

each 

 1 Signed Bulldogs Josh Morris Game Jersey & 2 x team signed 

hats donated by M&J Chickens 

 Dirty Dozen Brewery tour and tasting for 12 @  Young    Henrys 

worth $480 

 Glow Worm     Bicycles Micro Red Scooter valued at $169 

 1 week vacation  care  Blue  Fit Hurstville  Aquatic Centre 

Valued at $269 

 Holiday Workshop with Australian Theatre for Young     People 

 5 day Holiday Drama  Workshop  from  Imagination  Theatre 

valued at $320 

 Jack’s Meats, Helena’s Day Spa, Captain Cook Cruises, 

Taronga Zoo, Canterbury Ice Skating, BA Hopstik, Krispy 

Kreme vouchers 

 Water cooler, large picture frame, Royal Daulton Wine and 

Champagne glasses, Russell Hobbs Toaster, digital photo 

frame with alarm clock… 

 

 
End of Year Picnic 

 

The P&C after coordinating with the school exec will be donating 

frozen juice cups and fruit for all the children attending this year’s 

picnic to help keep the kids cool and hydrated as well as reward 

their amazing efforts over the school year. 
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CANTERBURY SOUTH OSHC CENTRE 
Email address: csoshc@primaryoshcare.com.au Mobile: 0434 829 822 

 
Welcome to our October School Newsletter Inclusion. 

 
                                                                                                        . 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Families can contact Centre staff on 0434 829 822 or by emailing csoshc@primaryoshcare.com.au 
Kind regards Cassie, Eleni, Caroline, Amanda R and Salam.   

Community events are an important part of our service, getting involved within 
our community and encouraging families to be involved us helps bring children a 
sense of belonging. This month we got involved with the Spooky Disco which is 
always so much fun!! Children at the centre helped to create decorations for the 
hall and also help at our games stand on the night. Eleni, Cassie, Caroline, 
Michelle and Amy all came to join in the fun and we have face paint, fake 
wounds and the slime game! If you would like to get involved with the centre and 
run an activity or just come and join in the fun please come and speak to us 

We had some great feedback from children and families about our last Vacation Care in 
September/October, some of the children’s favourite days were the excursion to the Movies, 
Inflatable World, Spooky Disco, Magic Day and Go Kart Day. Some comments from families 
included “I would like to thank Cassie, Caroline and the team for being so dedicated” and “As 
always CSOSHC team provided a fantastic vacation care program – both my children absolutely 
loved it!” 
Our next vacation Care period will be the December – January School holidays, we will be open 
from the 18th of December – 22nd of December 2017 and then closed for two weeks to re-open on 
8th of January, school resumes again on the 30th of January 2018. Our Vacation Care Program will 
be available online and in centre, please remember that we now only except bookings through our 
online “Family Lounge” so if you need help with this please come and speak with us. 

 

 

Community Meeting: 

This Term our Community Meeting will be held on the morning of the 15th of December, the 
children have chosen to end the year with an Art Show, we will be working through the Term with 
different materials to create art works and all families and Community Members are invited to 
come and grab some breakfast and see the Artworks. Also to talk about our year and discuss 
things that have been happening within the centre. 

Non Notified Absence: Please be aware that if you are booked into a session you need to let the centre know via phone call 
or email, if no notice is given that your child/ren are not attending a session there is a $10 Non-notified absence fee charge to 
compensate for admin and follow up time chasing location of the child/ren, it is not responsibility of the school to inform us of 
children that have gone home sick are that are absent from school.  

2018 is fast approaching, we have started our enrolment process for next year. If you are a current family attending the centre 
please remember that all the days you are booked in for this year will roll over to 2018, if you wish to change days for next 
year you need to complete this online or come and fill in a change of booking form before December 1st 2017. As we only 
have limited spots for next year please ensure you only book for days that you need so we can meet every family’s needs. 

Please remember that when your child/ren’s Immunisation status has been updated to give a copy to the service as this can 
affect your CCB as is part of our policy. 

Also if your child/ren require any medication you must speak to the centre staff and fill in a medication form for permission to 
admit medication, if your child has an allergy that requires an epipen or requires Ventolin please ensure that you bring in up 
to date medications when requested.  
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  Registrations close Monday 11 December 17 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C S P S  C H A T T E R B O X  P a g e  8  



P a g e  9  C S P S  C H A T T E R B O X  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P a g e  1 0  C S P S  C H A T T E R B O X  

Ethan A, Eric P, Daniel R - KA 

Amelia P - KB 

Minh L, Alex S  - KD  

Isaac M - 1G 

Antonio A, Malik F, Michael P  - 1SP 

 Summer M  - 2L 

Luccas AL, Casidy K, Jack K - 2T 

Elise M - 6J 

Uriel O - KA 

Charlotte H, Paige N - 2L 

Meleane A, Ziyad AH, Nicholas A, Maverick H, Ellen J, Bilal M, Lucas NB,  
Keisha P, Jasmine W - 3/4J 

Felise K - 6J 

 

 

 

Montana H - KD 

Lucie C, Pharrell T - 2L 

Abagail Y, Rosie M - 2T 

Lily FF - 4/5M 

Gabriella B - 3/4S 

 

Emma W - KD 

Reilly C, Leon L, Jordan M, Nathan P, Marco S - 2L 
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